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—
'?EF' ql-% Council feﬁ:} that it will meet the wishes of members, and
“lcertainly of The Paper Controller, if once again the year’s work
is described in brief outline only, and a full report of the Society’s
war-time activities is postponed until the end of hostilities.

Membership. This continues to increase, and a pleasing feature
is the large number of firms of less than 500 employees who
have joined during the year. Total membership is now 2,300.

Conferences and Meetings. The fourth year of war has seen
an unprecedented desire for advice and information on welfare
and personnel management, and the Society has endeavoured to
meet this with an increased programme of meetings and conferences.
Fourteen conferences (attended by 2,616 representatives of firms)
have been held in London and the Provinces. These included
two conferences for directors only, which proved to be a most
interesting development of the Society’s work. Several informal
meetings have been arranged at Hobart Place, when members
have been invited to meet various senior Civil Servants for the
purpose of discussing the implications of new legislation aﬂectigﬁ
personnel in industry, and the ensuing exchange of ideas has prov
of benefit to all concerned. In addition, talks and lectures
~have been given on the meaning of welfare and personnel work to
local industrial groups and organisations, schools, and university
courses. One of the most significant meetings was that arranged
in Belfast, under the aegis of the Prime Minister and (Government
of Northern Ireland, for it has exercised widespread influence
there upon recent developments in industrial relations.

Service and Information. During the year 841 visits were paid
by members of the staff to firms. Requests for information and
advice from members and organisations at home and abroad have
increased considerably in the period under review, and legal, medical,
industrial catering, and general enquiries have averaged 190 a
month. Literature has been constantly out on loan from the
information files and from the small but specialised library.
Several important special enquiries have been undertaken covering
such matters as industrial training and education, joint consulta-
tive machinery, the nutrition of young workers and costs of
mdustrial catering services. The Society has continued to receive
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applications both from individuals and firms, and a satisfactory
number of appointments have been made from the Society’s panel.
The Council wish to record their appreciation of the way in
which members respond to requests for information and their
readiness to give this in full measure. ~ Without this co-operation
the work of the Society could not proceed.

Publications. Members continue to show their appreciation
of the Journal and the Confidential Bulletin as sources of up-to-
date information and means of contact with recent developments
in the personnel field, and the Council are only sorry that it is
not possible, under the present paper restrictions, to meet all the
demands from members and would-be subscribers. Two important
new booklets have been published during the year to meet a
long-felt need for advice on the keeping of canteen accounts and on
personnel records. The booklets on canteen menus, works councils
and elements of industrial welfare have been revised and reprinted.

Contacts. Close and friendly association between the Society
and almost every Government Department continues—a matter of
great satisfaction to the members of the Society. The Council
feel that this liaison between the voluntary organisation and the
official bodies is a vitally important aspect of the work of the

Society.,

Acknowledgements. The thanks of the Council are due to all
those members who, by addressing meetings, writing articles, and
allowing wvisitors to study their activities, are doing so much to
guide the movement along sound and acceptable paths,

The Council also record their gratitude to Lord Plender, Honorary
Auditor, whose work does not diminish as the years move on, and
wish to acknowledge their debt during the year under review to
Mr. Harold Hargrove, Honorary Solicitor, whose recent death
has robbed the Society of an old and trusted friend.

It is with deep regret also that the deaths are recorded of Dr.
D. A. Coles and Mr Fred. H. Young, from whom great services
had been received. But for the timely financial assistance given
by Mr. Young at a critical period in the Society’s history, it is
doubtful if i1ts work could have continued to expand.

Finally, the Cnu%r:il wish to place on record their very deep
appreciation of the loyal and effective work done by every member
of the staff. Changes due to the war have been heavy but in-
evitable, but in spite of many difficulties and increased pressure
of work the demands made upon them have been ungrudgingly
met.


















